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PPQG Presidentôs Message 

Hi All! The dog days of summer are upon us 
and I, for one, donôt feel like quilting much ï 

or at least dealing with the batting! 

As you might have heard ï or soon will ï we 
will have a new place to meet for the day 
meeting. In August, we will meet at the 
Courthouse Community Center, 14302 Old 

Courthouse Way, Newport News.  

Donôt forget to bring your checked out books 
to the meetings so the libraries can be 

switched. 

So, in closing, I ask you to stay cool and stay 

in stitches.  

 Candy Byrd 

Challenge 

Quilts due in 

Meeting Location 

At both meetings in July, we announced that 
we were looking for a place for our Day 
Chapter meetings due to the major cost 
increases by Yorkminster Presbyterian 
Church. Your Board members, past and 
present, spent many hours looking for the 
most suitable options to pursue.  The Board 
has voted to move your Day Chapter 
meetings to the Courthouse Way 
Community Center, 14302 Old 
Courthouse Way, Newport News, VA 
23602 starting in August.   Directions will 
be sent out soon. We will be sending out 
regular emails and also call those that do 
not have email. New information is on the 
website. Hope to see you there.  

-ÑØËÈ 0ËÌÕÕ  Day Program Coordinator 

Donôt forget to bring your Challenge quilt to the Day and Night 

meetings in September to be judged for first, second and third 

place and Best in Show awards.   

As always, it is the honor system that allows us to vote only 

onceé either at the Day or the Night Chapterðnot both. 

All quilts will be measured.  If they are too big (not larger than 

65 x 88), they will NOT be accepted for judging.  They must 

have a 4-inch sleeve and a label. No exceptions!  

Please turn in your Artist Statement with your quilt.  However, 

they will not be pinned to the quilt for our judging.  They will be 

formatted for Mid-Atlantic Quilt Show in 2018.Thank you all for 

your exceptional hard work, dedication and talent!  See you in 

September!                       Jenny Ballou, Challenge Coordinator 



 

 
 

August Birthdays  

  
Maggie Haley 8/1 
Candy Byrd  8/1 
Linda Hays  8/1 
Carolyn Floyd 8/2 
Delevay Miner 8/3 
Kaye Pelley  8/4 
Valerie Lee  8/7 
Corrine Vance Hall 8/12 
Stacey McAdams 8/14 
Carol Hoegerman 8/17 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Mary Anne Martin 8/18 
Ursula Rokahr 8/19 
Karen Whitley 8/22 
Karen McFaddin 8/24 
Marilyn Barr  8/28 
Nancy Carter  8/28 
Candy Smith  8/28 
Frances Jones 8/30                    

Happy   Birthday  

     To You! 

 

Night Program features Steve Albright 

 

  

 

  

Support Honor Quilts  

 

 

Thanks to all the members who shopped at our sale tables at both meetings in July.  We raised 
$315 for Honor Quilts to buy batting and backing fabric.  Hope you all enjoy your 
bargains.   Thanks to Yvette Cienski,  Karen Whitley,  Terri McHenry and Pat McNabb for your 
help with the big sale . And thanks to a former member, Janet Baker, for thinking of PPQG 
when she down sized her quilting supplies. We still have a lot of books.  If anyone knows of an 
organization that could use quilting and craft books, please let me know.   Gala Damato   872-

6823 or gala.damato@gmail.com  

Our August evening program speaker will be 
Steve Albright. He is a collector of quilts and 

is very entertaining and knowledgeable.  

His program will be Quilts From The 
Depression Era.  He will share vintage quilts, 
finished antique tops and creating new from 
old. 
 
Sounds like a fun and informative program, 
hope to see you there. 

mailto:gala.damato@gmail.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

PPQG DAY Chapter Minutes for July 2017 
 

The Day Chapter meeting for July 14, 2017 was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Day 

Coordinator, Linda Odell.  Seventy-five members were present and one guest, Linda Auge. 

Minutes:  A motion was made by Pat McGough to approve the June Minutes; seconded by 

Nancy Shrout.  The motion carried. 

Treasurerôs Report:  Vicki Marsh made a motion to accept the June Treasurerôs Report; and 

the motion was seconded by Nancy Shrout.  The motion carried. 

The Day Coordinator reminded all members o wear their name tags to the meeting. 

PRESIDENTôS ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

President Candy Byrd announced that the Huzzah Quilt Shop in Norge has over 200 bolts of 

Civil War era fabric.  Linda Odell will send out an email with address and hours. 

ANNOUNCMENTS: 

Tricia Lent and Janet Dyer will be coordinating the PPQG Quilt Show for next year. The theme 
 will be, ñEverything is coming up Quilts.ò  It will be held at the Poquoson Middle School.   
 Details to follow. 
 
Isobel Meekins announced that the Winter Mystery quilt will be due in December.  The pattern 
will have five fabrics. The pattern will be available in two sizes.  Sign up with Isobel if you would  
like to participate. 
 
Isobel also announced that she would be coordinating a Kennel Quilt Workshop on August 1, at  
the Old Courthouse Way Community Center. Quilts will be donated to the Newport News Animal  
Shelter.  These quilts make the animals more adoptable. 
 
Honor Quilts:Terry McHenry thanked those who helped at the latest workshop.  She  
announced that Lois Bates had some honor quilts blessed at her church and that the 
 Parishioners donated $100 to go toward the program.   Some batting was donated and they 
 would be getting more quilts ready for the quilters. 
 
Service Project Workshop: Gala announced that there would be a workshop on August 16 at 

 the Grafton Christian Church from 9 a.m.ð1 p.m. to turn the completed Busy Bee Blocks into  
quilts.   
Gala also announced that $169 was raised at the day meeting and $146 raised at the night  
meeting from the sale of the fabric donated by Janet Baker.  Proceeds will go to the Honor  
Quilts program. 
 
Monthly Minis:  Kathy DeCarlo presented the monthly minis. A wall hanging was won by guest  
Linda Auge.  The pillow was won by Andrea Kondor.  The oven mitt was won by Susan Ware. 
 
Change in Meeting Location: Linda Odell informed the group that Yorkminster Presbyterian is 

 no longer willing to let us use their Church for meetings without a significant increase in the 
 rental fee.  PPQG currently pays $25 per month for the use and we were willing to increase the 
 payment to $50.  The Church wanted an increase in the hundreds of dollars.  We are too small  
 a group to afford to stay with them.   All members are encouraged to seek out alternative 

 meeting places and bring them to the board and group for consideration 

                                                                                                                Continued on Page 5 



 Night Chapter Minutes for July 2017  

 
The Night Chapter meeting for July 11, 2017 was called to order at 7 p.m. by Night Coordinator 

Sandra Combs. There were 49 members and one guest in attendance at the meeting.  

A motion was made by Jeanne Surber and seconded by Adora Williams to approve the June 
minutes and Treasurerôs Report.  The motion passed. The Treasurerôs Report was approved for 

audit. 

Presidentôs Announcements 

President-Candy Byrd announced that Isobel Meekins has agreed to chair the Winter Mystery 
Quilt for 2017.  There will be a choice of two sizes 48xİò x 48İò or 84İò x 84İò.  Sign up at any 

Guild meeting to participate.  The fabric requirements will be sent out next month. 

Announcements 

Service Projects-Gala Damato announced that there will be a Workshop to make lap and baby 
quilts on August 16,  from 9 a.m. -1 p.m. at Grafton Christian Church, 109 Brick Church Rd, 
Yorktown.  All members are welcome to bring their sewing machines and sew on these much 
needed quilts.  Marilyn Rivera has recently made and donated 156+25 hearts for our local 

hospitals.    

Guild Workshops - If anyone would like to teach a class at one of our Guild workshops or has a 

suggestion for a workshop, please contact Karen OôKelley. 

Day Coordinator-Linda Odell informed members that the location for the day meeting will 
probably be changing.  Please pay attention to your emails from the E-tree for any updated 
information.  Members who signed up for the Tidewater Sew Vac demo must take an online 
survey in order to attend one of the demos.   It should come to you via email.   If the Guild gets 

20 members to take the demo, Tidewater Sew Vac will donate a sewing machine for Guild use. 

Vice President-Gala Damato announced the following: 

2018 Quilt Show-We now have co-chairs for the 2018 Quilt Show.  Many thanks to Janet Dyer 
and Tricia Lent for volunteering.  Please consider volunteering to be on one of the many 

committees.     

2018 Raffle Quilt-The Guild also needs a chair/co-chair/Bee to volunteer to organize the 2018 

Raffle Quilt. 

Peninsula Regional Animal Shelter-Isobel Meekins has scheduled a sew in on August 1, from 

10 a.m.ð3 p.m., to make kennel mats for dogs and cats for the Peninsula Regional Animal 
Shelter.  Everyone is invited to attend; please bring your machine and any scraps of fabric or 
FQôs you would like to donate to help this good cause.  We will be meeting at Courthouse Way 

Community Center at 14302 Old Courthouse Way in Denbigh. 

Birthdays for the month were acknowledged and fat quarters were distributed. 

Show and Tell-Members displayed their completed projects 

BOM Drawing Winners were Gretchen Martin and Mark Fowler. 

Program:  Our program for July was a Quilty garage sale.   Members brought fabric/patterns/

books, etc. that they no longer wanted or needed and sold them to members that needed more 

fabric and patterns. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m., followed by members shopping at the garage sale. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Susan Waddles, Night Secretary 



ttvD bƛƎƘǘ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ aŀǊŎƘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ 

 

Please Donôt  Forget 

é to wear your Guild Name Badge to every 

meeting. We want to get to know the name as 

well as the face! 

   Those not wearing their name badges will 

be fined fifty cents.   

PPQG 

Name 
Member Number 

Day Chapter Minutes Continued from page 3 
Tidewater Sew/Vac is still having classes to introduce new machines and is inviting Guild 
members to participate.  Each guild will receive a free machine for every 20 members 
participating. 
 
Block of the Month:  Priscilla Whisler was the winner of this monthôs 31 blocks. The BOM for  
next month is a sailboat block. 
 
July Birthdays were acknowledged and fat quarters distributed. 

 
Door Prizes were drawn. 
The Guild is still in need of a coordinator or group who would like to handle the Raffle Quilt 
sales and workshops for the 2018. 
 
PROGRAM:  Captain Terry Bohlinger gave a short program on the Disabled American 

Veterans Chapter of Yorktown.  He also thanked everyone for the Quilted Flag that was 
donated to their Chapter.  An honor quilt was presented to Senior Master Sergeant Gene 

Doucette who was a Tail Gunner in the Air Force during Vietnam. 

Show and Tell followed the program and meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by: 
Vicki Price Marsh 
Day Secretary 
 

2017 Winter Mystery 
 

This yearôs mystery pattern requires 5 fabrics and can be made in a small size (48 İò x 48 İò) 
or a large size (84 İò x 84 İò). It is an easy pattern that makes a colorful table topper or bed 
quilt. Fabric requirements will be emailed to all participants on August 2 and the cutting/sewing 
instructions will be emailed at the beginning of each month from September-November. 
Finished quilt tops will be displayed at both December PPQG meetings. Participation is free to 
all PPQG members who sign up. To join the 2017 Mystery Quilt group, please contact Isobel 
Meekins at ikmeekins@verizon.com or at (757) 874-4750 or drop by the Winter Mystery table 
at either August PPQG meeting. 
        Isobel Meekins 

mailto:ikmeekins@verizon.com


Day Chapter Minutes 
continued from page 3 
 
National Speaker Cheryl See was 
introduced and presented an excellent 
program and trunk show.  She said she 
began sewing when she was three or 
four but didnôt start making and designing 
quilts until later.  She is a self-taught 
quilter.  She enjoys trying and designing 
new techniques and using various fabrics 
for her quilts and spending as little as 
possible in creating them.  Cheryl 
received the Best in Show Award at the 
Mid-Atlantic Quilt Fest with her creation 
of Hawaii Improv which took her two 

years to complete. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Vicki Price Marsh, Day Secretary 
 

 
Libraries 
 
Lisa Hartman and Kris Steil have 
switched libraries to give you an 
opportunity to check out different books.   
 
Some new books have been added and 
some additional ones will be available for 
sale in the near future. 
 
Check out some great books and stay 
tuned for more exciting Library news! 
 
 

 

Lap Quilts 

The picture below reflects more 

beautifully made quilts created by 

PPQG members.  Thank you so much! 

Tickets for the 2017 Raffle Quilt are 
still being sold.  Donôt forget to pick 
up your tickets and sell, sell, sell!  
See Rhonda Gianturco or Yvette 
Cienski for tickets!  
Have you bought your tickets yet? 
The drawing is on November 14.  
One lucky person will win this 
beautiful quilt! 

 

 

The Bee Hive 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thirty one members signed up that they were 
interested in joining a new Bee.   Several new 

Bees seem to be in the works.   

All those who signed up will be sent the list 
one more time.  Hopefully with this 
information members will be able to start 

more bees on their own.   

If you have any questions about bees or want 
to be added to the list,  contact Gala Damato 

872-6823 or gala.damato@gmail.com 

 

Fields Quilting featured 

at Day Program in 

August 

For the August meeting we are privileged to 
have, for the first time, Robin and Zelma 
from Fields Quilting and Craft Supplies 
located on Main Street in Gloucester. They 
will share with us their business and 
enlighten us on products, fabric, classes and 
other services they offer for quilters on the 

Peninsula. 

 

Local Workshops 

Karen O'Kelley has agreed to chair Local 
Workshops.  Some members who have 
taught workshops in the past have been 
contacted.  If you are interested in sharing a 
skill you have with other guild members by 
teaching a workshop, please contact 
Karen.  We hope to offer a workshop in 
September.  If you are willing to help Karen 
with sign ups and announcements, contact 

Gala.  

Karen OôKelley   koek53@yahoo.com 
599-0216 



 

 

 

 

Service Projects Workshop 

 

A Service Project Workshop will be held 
on August 16th from 9 to 1 at Grafton 
Christian Church 109 Brick Church Road in 
Yorktown.  We will make lap quilts for cancer 
patients at Riverside and baby quilts from 
the 9 1/2 inch busy bee fabric blocks turned 
in at the May meeting.  If you still have your 
5 inch square of fabric, you can bring your 
block to the August meetings or the 
workshop.  Sixty-two blocks and two quilts 
have been turned in from the busy bee 
fabric.   So come ready to sew, design quilts 
from the blocks or make more blocks.  We 
have some coordinating fabrics and some 
backing fabric.   If you have larger batting 
scraps,  bring them to the meetings or 
workshop.  Approximate sizes are 24 x 36 
for the baby quilts and 32 x 40 for the lap 
quilts. If you have any questions, contact 
Gala Damato gala.damato@gmail.com or 

746-0599 cell.  

Honor Quilts Update 

Presentation to Veteran 

At the Day Chapter meeting, we were 

honored to have the President of the 

DAV Victory Chapter 13, Terry Bohlinger, 

come speak during the month we 

celebrate our Independence. Their office 

is located in the Tabb Square Shopping 

Center.  They help veterans and their 

families in many ways.  We can help the 

DAV by donating to the DAV Thrift 

Stores.   Not only did we raise money for 

our Honor Quilt program,  we presented 

an Honor Quilt to Gene Doucette, a 

Korean and Vietnam War 

veteran.  Visitors are always welcome at 

the DAV office in Tabb. Call 596-0062 if 

you need information.   

Many thanks to the 15 highly productive 
quilters who attended the Honor Quilt 
Workshop that was held on June 22nd 
at the Old Courthouse Way Community 
Center.  Most of the 9 quilt tops that 
were completed, were made with the 
Friendship Star blocks that were given in 
honor of Isobel Meekins.  The date for 
the next Honor Quilt Workshop will be 
announced in the fall. Thank you all for 

your work on these quilts. 

Karen Whitley 757-254-6442 

Terri McHenry 757-871-9605 

 

mailto:gala.damato@gmail.com

